ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR WEEK OF JULY 19, 2015

Please silence all cell phones and games when entering the sanctuary. Thank you! This weekly announcement sheet will now be included on Mt. Zion's website.

TODAY

- ~Worship Services at 8 AM & 10:30 AM
- ~Summer Sunday School for children grade 6 and under at 9 AM in PreK/K Room
- ~WOW Kids during the 10:30 AM worship service
- ~No Council Meeting this month.

THIS WEEK

~20:30 Camping trip to Shenandoah National Park Thur. July 23rd-Tue. July 28th

NEXT SUNDAY

- ~Worship Services at 8 AM & 10:30 AM
- ~Summer Sunday School for children grade 6 and under at 9 AM in PreK/K Room
- ~Go Green Planning Session Parlor, 9 AM
- ~Octoberfest Committee Meeting Conference Room, 9 AM
- **~WOW Kids** during the 10:30 AM worship service
- ~Baptism of Marshall Alan Miller during the 10:30 worship service

Our <u>Monthly Mission</u> for July is the Salvation Army. Your gifts will help provide school supplies. Thank you for your ongoing support!

School supplies for Central York School District will also be collected throughout the month of July. There will be bins in the narthex throughout the month to collect your donations of notebooks, pens, pencils, markers, and backpacks. We appreciate your support of this mission!

Northeastern Food Pantry- During the month of July, the food pantry is in need of the following items: juice (full size bottles or juice boxes), jelly & jello boxes. Barbara Krier will be delivering items to the food pantry on July 27th. Thanks to all of you for supporting the food pantry mission!!!

WOW Kids—WOW (Worship Our Way) Kids is a program for the younger children of our congregation to participate in during the 10:30 worship service. After the children's message, the kids go downstairs for a lesson and snack. There is no sign up process – simply bring your child and we'll do the rest!

Please consider sponsoring either an altar flower arrangement or our weekly bulletins. It's a great way to send a special message, remember a loved one or celebrate a birthday or event. You are encouraged to take a few minutes upon sign up to complete the form providing the information as you would like it to appear in the bulletin. Flower arrangements cost \$14.75 & bulletins cost \$15.00. Thank You!

"Go Green Sunday" – August 23rd from 2 pm to 4 pm. An Eco-Friendly, Free Family Event at Mt. Zion U.C.C. and Hayshire U.C.C. This is an outreach opportunity for Mt. Zion. We will have free food, crafts and activities for children and a shredder truck to recycle paper and documents, free to all! Hayshire will host the recycled art show, offer free food and show how to make a cooker from Dollar Store items and make a s'more. We will need people to help direct traffic and serve as welcome team for the event. A planning session is scheduled for Sun. July 26th at 9 am in the parlor. Please mark your calendars to help/attend this outreach event as we begin a new program year!

Children's Hand Bell Choir - The bell choir will practice on Thur., August 13th and Thur., August 20th from 6-6:30 PM. It will be open to children from Preschool-3rd Grade. They will be playing on Sunday, August 23rd at the 10:30 AM service.

Octoberfest Planning Meeting is scheduled for Sunday, July 26th at 9 AM in the conference room.

North York Rotary is hosting a student from Brazil who will attend Central York High School during the 2015-16 school year. The club is looking for three families who will host the student for approximately 3 months each. The student is expected to arrive in August. If you have questions, please contact Mr. Norm Basso, of North York Rotary at 891-2332.

Ridgerunners will be meeting on Wed. Aug. 5th in the church parking lot at 10:30 AM to carpool to the Rainbow Dinner Theater for their monthly meeting. There is a lunch buffet that will begin at 11:30 AM. If you wish to attend, the final count must be turned in on Wednesday, July 22nd. Cost is \$42.00 per person. Proceeds from this event get put directly back into activities within our church. Most recently, the Ridgerunners were able to donate funds to help Mt. Zion's children with their camping trip. Please contact Nance Huber or Nancy Kinard if you have questions.

Flat Jesus is Back! -- Flat Jesus is back and we want to know-- where will he go with you this summer?!? Copies of Flat Jesus are available in the side narthex or you can download him from the website at www.mtzionucc.org under the "Children's Ministry" tab. You can submit your pictures to Pastor Danielle (via email or in person) or you can upload them to facebook and tag Mt. Zion, or you can upload to Instagram and use the hashtags #flatjesus #mtzionucc. No matter your age, Flat Jesus can travel with you! At the end of the summer, we will have a slideshow detailing all of his travels! Thank you!

Service Opportunity! Mt. Zion is seeking dedicated individuals to serve as Sunday school teachers for the 2015-2016 program year. At this time, we are specifically looking for an additional teacher to join the existing team of teachers in the PreK/K and Middle/High School Sunday school classes. If you would be interested in serving as a teacher in this or another classroom, please contact Pastor Danielle. Thank you!

Faithful Families Group- As a continuation of the Love and Logic group that began during Vacation Bible School, Mt. Zion will be offering a four week series that continues with the themes of Love and Logic and also includes a week of discussion around incorporating faith into home life. These sessions, which will take place after late worship on August 30, Sept. 6, 13, and 20 from 11:45-1:30 will be a time for parents to talk about their experiences raising children and teens and engage in topical discussions around developing positive relationships with our kids. The sessions are free, but contributions towards lunch and childcare would be appreciated. Even if you were not a participant in the Love & Logic courses during VBS, you can still participate! Please also sign up even if you cannot attend every week of class! These discussions will be facilitated by Matt Grimes and Pastor Danielle. You can sign up in the side narthex or email Pastor Dani at pastordani@comcast.net.

The Church Office has Weis and Giant gift cards available in \$10, \$25, and \$50 denominations. A portion of every card purchased benefits Bell Socialization! Checks should be made out to Mt. Zion U.C.C.

Through our new audio-visual upgrade we now have a new hearing assistance system called **Listen Technologies**. If you would like to use a receiver, please check with the volunteers at the sound booth at the rear of the sanctuary.

Cards and well wishes to Carol & Leon Hartman's grandson, Aiden, can be sent to:

Aiden Fowler: 970 Park Ave., Woolrich, PA 17779

Date	Attendance	Current Receipts	Ave. Weekly E-tithing	Total Received for Current	Weekly Budget for Current Exp
June 21, 2015	127 members + 14 guests	\$2,245.00	\$2,126.44	\$4,371.44	\$4,765.08
June 28, 2015	135 members + 12 guests	\$2,869.00	\$2,126.44	\$4,995.44	\$4,765.08
July 5, 2015	115 members + 19 guests	\$1,996.00	\$2,987.69	\$4,983.69	\$4,765.08
July 12, 2015	121 members + 12 guests	\$2,009.00	\$2,987.69	\$4,996.69	\$4,765.08

Special needs prayer chain - please call the church office at 755-6117.

Hospitalized:

<u>Undergoing Treatment/Therapy</u>: Leon Hartman, Glenda Chilcote <u>Recuperating</u>: Matt Grimes, Barb Drescher, Jerry Hester, Deb Barshinger

THIS WEEK:

8 AM Worship Tech: Jack Herlocker

8 AM Welcome Team: Becky & Jerry Hester, Deb & Terry

Barnes

10:30 AM Worship Tech: Clyde Snyder

10:30 AM Welcome Team: Tori Everhart, Barb Stebbins,

Jon & Barb Waltemyer

10:30 AM Nursery: Coordinated by Kathy Sweeney

WOW Kids: Coordinated by Kathy Sweeney

NEXT WEEK:

8 AM Worship Tech: Ken Dunbar

8 AM Welcome Team: Coordinated by Jim Shiffer

10:30 AM Worship Tech: Bonnie Dull

10:30 AM Welcome Team: Coordinated by Jim Shiffer **10:30 AM Nursery:** Coordinated by Kathy Sweeney

WOW Kids: Coordinated by Kathy Sweeney